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For the 4th year, the yearly study tour by Takasaki University to JAMK University, Finland, was successfully
held from the 7th to 17th of September in 2019.

During this exchange visit, 13 members from different departments (2 from Healthcare Informatics, 2
Nutrition, 3 from Nursing, and 6 from the Pharmacy department) visited a hospital, welfare and education
facilities, and explored Finland that is renowned for its success in achieving a high quality in the fields of
welfare, education and IT. Students had also an opportunity to participate in a nursing lecture, which
teaches how of nurses should react in emergency situations using a simulator, as well as experiencing the
use of various kinds of wheelchairs.

As part of the exchange, students had a chance to introduce and demonstrate Japanese culture such as
Japanese greetings, gifts, meaning of colors and numbers in one of the IT classes. Japanese student’s
feedback highlighted the warm welcome and care received from the Finish students. The experience of a
Sauna and a sausage BBQ at a log house at a lake with JAMK students were among the most memorable
experiences as well as getting a glimpse of “life” in Finland with Nature in the background.

We would like to express our deepest gratitude to all those who provided their support and were involved

in this program and look forward to welcoming JAMK students in February 2020.






